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construction projects at offices away from Headquarters should be useful in strengthening 
the already existing infrastructure and related facilities. 
 
The Group values the important role played by monitoring and evaluation of programmes 
being implemented by United Nations in terms of identifying elements which require 
improvements. Monitoring and evaluation inform programme design and resource 
allocation.  It is noted that proposed resource allocation under regular budget for 
monitoring and evaluation activities for the 2018-2019 biennium is lower compared to that 
of the 2016/2017 biennium.  The Group is surprised that self-evaluation has not been 
instituted by all United Nations Secretariat entities.     
 
Though the role of highly qualified and experienced personnel is undisputed, the Group 
wishes to highlight the importance of entry level personnel as a lack thereof is inimical to 
the rejuvenation of the Organisation.   The Group therefore is of the view that any proposal 
by the Secretary-General to cut posts should take into account the need for a rejuvenation 
of the Organisation and the dividends this would bear for an effective implementation of 
its mandate. 
 
In conclusion, Mr. Chairman, let me assure you that the African Group stands ready to 
engage constructively during informal consultations and negotiations with an objective of 
reaching a consensus at the earliest opportunity. 
 
 
I thank you Mr. Chairman. 
 
 
 
 


